
Minutes of McLean Rotary Club 2011-2012 Board of Directors Meeting

April 19, 2011

President Elect Cherry Baumbusch opened the meeting at 11:03AM.

The following officers and directors elect were present: Cherry Baumbusch, Glenn Yarborough, Jan Auerbach, Bob Rosenbaum, Dale Lazar, Lynn Heinrichs, Cecilia Ford, Carmen Martinez, Marilen King and Steve Swift

A quorum was present at the start of the meeting.

President Elect’s Report

President Elect Cherry distributed a list of 2010-2011 McLean Rotary Club Donations, 2010-2011 McLean Rotary Service Projects and Services spreadsheet.

President Elect Cherry introduced the new Board structure and Board members.  She reported that Jeff Dimeglio, President Elect; Brian Pence, Director and Sam Agarwal, Director had tendered their resignations.  The Board accepted their resignations and unanimously elected the following to replace them:  Jan Auerbach, President Elect; Bob Rosenbaum, Vice President; Cecilia Ford, Sergeant-At-Arms and Marilen King, Director.

Treasurer’s Report

Lynn reported that she is trying to understand the Club’s recurring expenses to be able to develop a budget.  Lynn reported that in 2010-2011, the combined Club and Foundation donated approximately $32,000.  The Foundation has an endowment of approximately $220,000.  The income from the endowment is spent each year.  The Foundation receives contributions which are designated to be added to the endowment.  In addition, the Foundation receives designated contributions which come earmarked for specific projects and that money is spent on those projects.  The Foundation also receives current year contributions which fund Foundation donations in the current year, and are not added to the endowment.  Cherry and Lynn suggested the creation of a Community Needs Assessment Committee, a joint committee of the Club and the Foundation, to jointly determine Club/Foundation donations for the year.  One possible approach would be to designate donations for less than the entire amount available to maintain flexibility as new requests are made.

Committee Reports

Cherry asked Committee Chairs to identify members for their committees.

Next Meetings

Cherry suggested that the new Board needed an extended meeting to get organized.  [Subsequent to the April 19 Board meeting, it was determined that a special meeting of the new board would occur on April 28, 2011 at Chesterbrook Residences from 4 to 7PM.]

The next regular meeting of the new Board will be on May 17 at 11AM.

Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 11:55.

Respectfully submitted,

Dale S. Lazar

Secretary Elect
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